
Whilst COVID-19 pandemic restrictions are 
in force, Council Meetings will be conducted 
virtually and access to the live stream will be 
the ‘open’ component of Council Meetings.  
(www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/live) 
Please contact our Council Business team on  
03 5662 9200 should you require assistance.

COUNCIL MEETING (Virtual)
Wednesday 16 December 2020  
(Meeting No.452) 2.00pm

EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST TO PRESENT TO 
AND SUBMIT QUESTIONS TO COUNCIL 
Expressions of Interest to present to and   
submit questions to Council are still  invited. 
During COVID-19 restrictions Council has 
adapted its usual open sessions, the Council 
Business Team will make contact with those 
parties who register an Expression of Interest. 
Refer to Council’s website:  
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/              
councilmeetings 
Please note: These sessions are virtual but not 
livestreamed.

AMENDMENT C124 - PLANNING PERMIT             
APPLICATION
This Amendment proposes the rezoning of 6A 
Warralong Court, Leongatha and 15 Old Waratah 
Road, Fish Creek from Public Park and Recreation 
Zones to General Residential Zone (schedule 1) and 
Township Zone respectively.
If you are going to be affected by this Amendment 
or the granting of the permit, you can make a      
submission to the planning authority. Your
submission must include your name, contact        
address, the grounds on which you support or      
oppose the Amendment, and what changes you 
wish to see.
Submissions must be made by Friday 15              
January 2021 either via mail to South Gippsland 
Shire Council at Private Bag 4, Leongatha VIC 3953 
or email at council@southgippsland.vic.gov.au and 
reference Amendment C124.
 
CONTACT US
9 Smith Street, Leongatha (now open)
03 5662 9200
council@southgippsland.vic.gov.au
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au
www.facebook.com/southgippslandshirecouncil

IMPOUNDED VEHICLE - NOTICE OF SALE
Council impounded the following vehicle on 6      
November from Outtrim-Inverloch Road, Outtrim:
Black Trailer (Trailer Frame)
As this vehicle hasn’t been collected and relevant 
fees paid within 14 days of impoundment the        
vehicle will now be offered for sale to the public.
Offers close 11 December at 2.00pm and are to 
be delivered to Council’s reception area at 9 Smith 
Street Leongatha.
If you wish to view the vehicle or haven an enquiry, 
please contact our Local Laws team on 5662 9200 
during office hours.                                         

COAL CREEK REOPENING
Coal Creek Community Park and Museum will be 
reopen to the public from 5 December.
Visitors to the park will need to choose their 
preferred time slot and book tickets online prior to 
attending.
For more information, please visit: 
www.coalcreekcommunityparkandmuseum.com

The Bair Street Project is                   
progressing well with the first section 
of asphalting completed last week.

Overhead powerlines have been         
removed, new streetlights have been 
switched on and the first sections of 
the new footpath have been installed.

A new pedestrian (zebra) crossing is 
now operational in Bair Street between         
McCartin Street and Lyon Street.

This crossing replaces the old          
signalised crossing and is the first 
of four zebra crossings that will be 

installed in Bair Street as part of the 
project.

If you are driving along this 
stretch, please note that the                            
normal pedestrian crossing rules 
apply. You will need to give way to 
any pedestrian on the crossing and 
approach the crossing at a speed that 
would enable you to stop safely.

For more updates on the Bair 
Street Project, please visit:                                      
www.bairstreet.com.au

Bair Street Project Update
South Gippsland Shire Council News

Share your views on  
Community Engagement
Council is committed to understanding the needs 
of its community and we believe that our decisions 
are improved through the process of community 
engagement.

Our Community Engagement Policy is currently  
under review and we want your feedback. This is 
also an opportunity for you to share how you want 
to be engaged with in the future.

Participate in our online survey and forum 
before 2 December at: 
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/engage


